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	Fall events 

at

Ridley Creek State Park


 

Friday, October 6th – PRESENTATION 
Tom Reeves will fascinate us with a nature slide presentation of local flora and fauna.  When? 7:30 p.m. in the Hunting Hill Mansion ballroom (park office).  Refreshments will be served.  This event is FREE and open to the PUBLIC.  For more information, call 610-565-3877

Thomas A. Reeves, a graduate of Temple University, is also a graduate of Barnes Arboretum Horticulture School in Merion. Tom has taught birding at various adult night schools, served as a nature guide at John Heinz National Wildlife Refuge at Tinicum, Tyler Arboretum and Valley Forge Audubon Society. He is also a past President of Valley Forge Audubon Society. Tom has extensive knowledge of birds, trees, flowers, butterflies and mammals and always delights his audience.

 




Saturday, November 11th 

PHOTO CONEST
The photo contest is only a month away.  There is still time!  Deadline for entries is November 5th. 2007 Ridley Creek State Park Calendars will be on sale. Calendars were created by a volunteer graphic designer using photo submissions from previous contests.  So, this year, you can take a bit of artwork home with you!  If you have questions or would like to volunteer for this event, please contact Patti Kelly at Pkellyphotoart@aol.com.
 

Saturday, Dec. 2nd
Holiday Oldies Dance
Dance to the tunes supplied by our wonderful and well known D.J., Steve Kurtz.  Great desserts, surprise activities.....we can  use volunteers to help decorate the ballroom, bake cookies, etc....if interested,  please call Carol at 610-565-3877...or email her at  crubin2@comcast.net
help wanted!

If you are interested in helping with any of the events listed here, please contact carol at 610- 565-3877. !  New faces are always welcome and volunteers are the lifeblood of our great organization!
 

Trails lots of good news!
 

Monthly Trail Work Marks Five-Year Anniversary!!!
            A small group of Sierra Club members, hiking through Ridley Creek State Park in October, 2001, were dismayed at what they saw.   The foot trails were overgrown and, in some spots, blocked with vegetation, particularly with invasive multiflora rose bushes.  Invasive vines were growing up through beautiful hardwood trees and in some cases coming close to choking and killing them.  Downed trees blocked trails in several spots, and erosion was degrading the trails on the steeper hillsides.  The Park staff, hampered by very limited funding, did not have the resources to maintain the foot trails in addition to their other responsibilities.   The Sierra Club members decided to take action, and two volunteers showed up for their first monthly trail work event, on Saturday, October 27, 2001.       

            As the trail work program grew, it gradually attracted more volunteers.  The Friends of Ridley Creek State Park was formed less than a year later, and became another sponsor of the project.  The Delaware Valley Chapter of the Appalachian Mountain Club also later became a co-sponsor.  Donations came in, which provided for the purchase of trail work tools.  Refreshments and socializing at the conclusion of each month’s trail work became a regular and enjoyable part of the experience.  

             Five years later, the monthly trail work program shows a respectable record of progress.  Recently, the Friends of Ridley Creek State Park took over sole official sponsorship of the program.  Trail work events, now held on the first Saturday of every month from 9:00 – noon, attract as many as 30 volunteers.  Local civic groups, scout troops, and schools have also begun to participate on an annual basis. Because monthly trail work is a “rain or shine” event, volunteers have participated in every sort of weather, twelve months a year.  In fact, in five years, none of the monthly trail work events has ever been cancelled!

 If you enjoy the outdoors and would like to experience the natural world at a more ewarding and sophisticated level, why not join the next trail work party?  For information, contact Howard Sherman at HowardSherman@att.net or (610) 626-0751.

Universal Access Trail
Bringing Nature and History To All!
 

Are you, or do you know someone who cannot enjoy the beautiful trails and natural areas of Ridley Creek State Park because they have physical challenges which prevent them from leaving the main sidewalks?   Perhaps the person is wheelchair-bound, uses a walker or cane, is visually impaired, or needs to stop and rest frequently due to a medical condition.

Together with park management, the Friends of Ridley Creek State Park are working to bring the joys of nature, as well as unique views of the historic Hunting Hill Mansion and gardens, to everyone, but especially to park users with serious physical challenges.  We are in the early stages of planning a “Universal Access Trail”—a trail compliant with the Americans With Disabilities Act (ADA) standards for such walkways.   It will include interpretative signs to educate people about the natural and historical settings they are viewing.

This project has been awarded a grant from the Community Design Collaborative, which has provided the pro bono services of a professional landscape architecture team.  They will shortly complete the final draft of a trail plan, which we can then take to the wider community for further input and the important business of raising funds to make our trail a reality.  We are aided in this effort by two collaborator organizations:  the Special Kids Network of Pennsylvania and the Freedom Valley Disabilities Enablement  Corporation.

 

If you have an interest in providing this important resource to people with physical or medical challenges, why not join our effort?  Contact Howard Sherman at HowardSherman@att.net or (6100 626-0751.

New Program
Adopt-A-Trail Underway!
     The Friends of Ridley Creek State Park, in conjunction with the Park, are initiating a new program to help maintain the Park's trail system.  This new program, called the Adopt-A-Trail program, will be an adjunct to the Friends regular trail maintenance program, which is held the first Saturday of each month.
     The Adopt-A-Trail program is open to individuals and groups.  A section of one of the more than 10 miles of trails would be "adopted" by an individual or group.  The adopter would take over responsibility for primarily clearing the vegetative growth which continually grows over the trails - especially in open sunlit areas.  The trail adopter would be free to work on the trails whenever the Park is open.  This will allow the volunteer adopter to work whenever it best fits their schedule.  Participants in the program can bring their own hand tools or borrow them from the Friends of Ridley Creek State Park.
 

The Adopt-A-Trail program will be an important, vital supplement to the regular Friends trail maintenance program.  This new program will allow the regular first Saturday of the month group to focus on larger issues like trail erosion, blow downs, bog bridges etc.
 To volunteer, or to find out more about the Adopt-A-Trail program please visit our website www.friendsofrcsp.org, or contact Howard Sherman at (610) 626-0751, howardsherman@att.net.
 

Membership 
Growth and Maintenance
 Paid membership provides the funding for most of the activities sponsored by the Friends. Maintaining the current membership and finding new ones is essential to the continued success of the Friends. If you are interested in helping with this, please contact Paula Tansey at Membership@FriendsOfRCSP.org. Immediate tasks include brainstorming membership ideas, staffing tables at strategic places on the multi-use trail and representing the Friends at various park functions. 

 

Ridley’s Writers
We would like to hear from you!  As part of an ongoing program, we would love to hear about your experiences in the Park…camping, fishing, hiking or just meeting a Good Samaritan, as the following woman did…

A Walk in the Woods
By Mary Ciarrocchi
 There was no way to know that day that what began as a walk in the woods on a lovely April afternoon would become an adventure.

 The groves of magnolia, lilac and crabapple were in full bloom at Tyler Arboretum; the early spring sun was warm and the sky a vivid blue.  With dazzled senses it seemed a very pleasant idea to head into the woods for a hike.  Locating the walking stick that I had used over several seasons and stored in a secret spot near the bald cypress, I chose a trail at random.  My backpack held water but my map was at home – no matter, I would just pay attention to the colored trail markers.

 The trail led through sun dappled woods, rushing streams and fields of wildflowers and deeper into the forest.  Lost in the beauty of the day I never noticed that the trail by now had no markers to guide me and was becoming denser and the trail itself narrower.  A few hours had passed when, with a little tug of fear I realized that I was, indeed, lost in the woods.

 There was nothing to do but keep walking, but what if I was just walking in circles, what if I didn’t find my way out by dark?  I was tired, hot and thirsty and my knees felt stiff and sore.  If I used my cell phone what would I say – that I was lost but had no idea where?  There are twenty miles of trails in Tyler.

 Keep walking and stay calm – you can’t really get lost in the middle of civilization can you?  There have to be people somewhere.  Late afternoon and I knew that the park would close soon, close with me still in it.  

 

Then I heard a wonderful sound, people nearby.  The two women in the parking lot must have been a little concerned at the sight of a somewhat frantic person emerging from the woods.  I was amazed when they told me that I had ended up in Ridley Creek Park and they couldn’t believe that I had been walking for five hours.  They kindly offered to drive me back to Tyler, but there was no room for my walking stick and I had to leave it behind.

 

The adventure was almost over, but not quite.  Tyler’s tall black gates were locked, with my car on the other side. It looked like there would be no choice but to call the police to come and help me, the final humiliation, when a car pulled up to the gates and they swung open.

 

Driving home in the dark, thanking the two Good Samaritans and the against- all -odds fortune that brought the car, I knew that it would be a while before I took another walk in the woods, and never again without a map.

 

If you have ideas, comments or suggestions for future newsletters, please email ppennewell@comcast.net.
 

Enjoy the Fall Season!
 

Friends of Ridley Creek State Park
